

MONTEREY PENINSULA COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD OF TRUSTEES

REGULAR MEETING THURSDAY, JUNE 29, 2017

REPORTS AND PRESENTATIONS

Governing Board Report for Student Services

Presented by:
Dr. Kim McGinnis, Vice President for Student Services
June 29, 2017

Child Development Center

The ECE Lab School helped sponsored a full day conference with First 5 Monterey County. They had over 300 participants. Cathy Nyznyk gave a 3 hour workshop on the Outdoor Learning Environment.

The ECE Lab School is having an Enrollment Open House on June 30. (6-7:30 PM).

The ECE Lab School is offering an 8 week Summer Camp. We are working in conjunction with the ECE department. We have 22 ECE Practicum students serving as back up staff.

Student Success & Equity, Career Transfer Center Outreach Activities

- Dual Enrollment team is coming together. Coordinator hired and has been collaborating with the high school districts and presented some dual enrollment process information to students. Conducted an information session for GEAR UP parents at Marina High School and are working with the high schools to develop the orientations that will be presented to students and families throughout the summer and into the fall.
- MPC Jump Start, our first year experience program, begins this summer with a weeklong bridge program. As of 6/6/17 we have identified 20 participants. The bridge is opportunity to get them connected with MPC campus, staff, and resources. During the fall they will enroll in English, Math, and Personal Development courses and be cohorted around their PERS course. In Spring they will take PERS 71 and LIBR 50.
- ENSL Summer Bridge program also starting this summer. Two week long program is collaboration with Student Equity, 3SP, ENSL and ARC. Students will have ENSL studies and general reading support combined with a counseling and orientation component.
- Continue to provide English and Math assessments every Wednesday-Friday and ENSL assessments twice a month. Additional assessments are offered at the Marina Center 1-2 times a month.
- Collaborated with Student Financial Services to offer financial aid workshops to Evans Scholars.

TRIO SSS

TRIO/Upward Bound (UB) received notification from the Department of Education that our MPC grant proposal was approved for funding. UB has been awarded \$2,000,535 over the next five years. The grant cycle begins in 2017 and runs through 2022 with an expected annual allocation is \$400,107. UB is a pre-college program that serves three high schools in the Monterey Peninsula Unified School District: Marina, Monterey and Seaside.

TRIO/Upward Bound is one of three Federal TRIO program hosted by MPC. SSS was first funded in 1980, Upward Bound in 1989 and Math Science Upward Bound in 1992.

TRIO serves low-income, first generation college student by providing enhanced counseling and academic support services that fosters entrance in higher education and attainment of college degrees.